Allegheny Mountain Swimming

HOD

April 17, 2002

Attendance:
Pete Gannon

General Chairman



Bob DeBiase   
Secretary



Jerry Schaefer

BPR, Registration Coordinator



Diane Connor

TPIT, All Star



John Lynch

Age Group



Paul Callahan

JCCT



Tom Gorski

MMSA



Steve Lewandowski
BPR



Jan Brennan

GPAC



Cheryl Schilling
GPAC



John Schaefer

SAAC



Mark Shepard

ANSC



Joel Kunkel

SVSC



Jeff Berghoff

TPIT



Mike Globig

FCKW



Robin Zacherl

FCKW



Jan Shuba

DAAC



Phyllis Musial

NHA



Ted Simon

PTAC



Paula Patterson
NAC


Scott Barker

PTAC



Dan Kubelick

PRA



Pete Barry

PRA



Michael Stragand
PRA



Dave Gadd

JCCS



David Buerger

ANSC

Minutes:  Bob DeBiase reported the March 20, 2002 minutes along with the following attachments were e-mailed and hard copies distributed:

· Approved 2002 Long Course Schedule (1 page)

· Recertification course offered at Pine Richland

Michael Stragand moved and Cheryl Schilling seconded a motion to approve the minutes as presented.  Motion carried.

Treasurer:  Tom Gorski moved and Steve Lewandowski seconded a motion to approve the February 2002 financial reports.  Motion carried.

Election:  Bob DeBiase distributed election ballots to all those eligible to vote.  Results of the election are as follows:

Administrative Vice Chairman (2 year term) – Jim Novak

Senior Chairman (2 year term) – Tom Burchill

Treasurer (2 year term) – Steve Lewandowski

Registration (1 year term) – Jerry Schaefer

Technical Planning (1 year term) – Mike Globig

Review Committee (2 year term) – Pete Barry

                                                         Carole Shepard

                                                         Sean Quinn (Athlete Representative)

Safety Chairman (1 year term) – Chad Dobrick

Paul Callahan moved and Michael Stragand seconded a motion to destroy the ballots.  The motion carried and the ballots were destroyed.

All Star:  Diane Conner reported on the Eastern Zone Short Course Swim Meet held at Gloucester Institute of Technology in Sewell, New Jersey April 4-6, 2002.  Diane reported that the trip went well and the expenses were under budget.

Pete Barry reported that AMS finished in eleventh place.  AMS swimmers totaled 5 top 16 times and Amanda Gannon set a zone meet record in the women’s 1650 yard freestyle.  While most of the LSC’s sent their “sectional swimmers” to zones, AMS had very few “sectional swimmers” competing at zones.  Considerable discussion ensured as to how AMS might encourage “sectional swimmers” to attend zones.

The All Star Banquet will be June 19, 2002 at the Edgewood Country Club.

Age Group:  John Lynch reported the following 2002 Long Course host club update:

1) The June 22-23 Age Group Open will be hosted by Pine-Richland Aquatics and Seneca Valley Swim Club.

2) The July 13-14 AMS Developmental Championships to be held at Highland Park will be hosted by Penn Hills Dolphins and Plum Area Youth Swimming.

Registration:  Jerry Schaefer reported that this will be his last year doing the AMS Handbook and that someone needs to step forward and volunteer for this position.

Old Business:  None

New Business:  None

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:45 p.m.

The next HOD meeting will be held at 7:45 p.m. on May 15, 2002 in Room 342 of the Cathedral of Learning, at the University of Pittsburgh.
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